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FEBRUARY 2025 NEWSLETTER 

Welcome to our newest TV Chapter Members 
Rusty Bigham, Gary Hundahl, and Jason Watson & 

Family 

Our Oregon State High School Clay Target League has some 

local success for the fall season— Congratulations Shooters! 

For the 2024 Fall Trap Season Average—Madison Gregor of 

Yamhill-Carlton HS took 1st, Gus Brunner of Yamhill-Carlton HS 

took 3rd, Brayden Hamel of Banks HS took 5th, and Jaeger Ward 

of Yamhill-Carlton HS took 8th. 

Then in the conference break down with male/female shooters 

these are the results for local High Schools (HS); 

Class 1A Conference 1 Female—Sienna Stewart placed 1st,  

Bellatrix Harvey placed 5th and Mackenzie Hansen placed 6th—

these are all shooters from Aloha HS. 

Class 1A Conference 3 Female—Madison Gregor placed 1st 

from Yamhill-Carlton HS and Evie Kirkpatrick placed 3rd from Or-

egon City HS. 

Class 1A Conference 3 Male—Gus Brunner placed 1st, Jaeger 

Ward placed 2nd, Walter Dahme placed 5th, Jackson Chytka and 

Mason Lemen placed 6th and Grayson Luttrell placed 10th all from 

Yamhill-Carlton HS. Then from Oregon City HS Cameron Eidam 

placed 9th and Thatcher Waage also placed 10th. 

Class 1A Conference 5 Female—McKenna Word placed 5th and 

Kinsley Hamel placed 9th both are from Banks HS. 

Class 1A Conference 5 Male—Brayden Hamel placed 2nd, and 

Bo Hicks placed 9th both from Banks HS. 



 

Tony Kind, OHA Tualatin Valley 

Chapter President, passed on  

January 7th, 2025. Surrounded by 

family as he took his final breaths, 

Tony succumbed to pancreatic  

cancer he learned of only 4 months 

prior. Always the warrior, he fought 

hard with chemo treatments, but the 

progression of this very aggressive 

cancer was much too rapid. Through 

it all he managed to keep his sense of 

humor and positive outlook that we 

all loved so much.  

Tony just plain loved hunting. From 

birds to antelope, deer and elk, if he 

wasn’t hunting for his own then he 

would go and support his family and 

friends on their hunts. The love and respect he had for the animals he hunted drove him to 

improve their habitats through guzzler installations, site clean ups, invasive plant removals 

and countless other conservation projects as well as taking others out hunting to educate and 

mentor them. He loved being outdoors, camping, fishing, crabbing, driving in the woods, 

changing flat tires in the woods, working on the family property, and of course feeding the 

elk to admire them up close. Always one to help with anything his family or friends needed, 

everyone knew they could call on him for anything from advice to lending a hand and he 

would show up. This is how Tony was raised, how he lived and how his family lives, family 

and friends always come first. It was those values that made him an excellent OHA board 

member. For the last ten years he has served as a director, vice president then president of 

the Tualatin Valley Chapter. He was instrumental in growing the chapter and helping to 

make it thrive. His passion attracted others with the same values and work ethic to serve on 

the board. He has really made it a family affair and you can see many of his family members 

helping out at the events and chapter dinners. Wife Shelley, son Mark and his wife Natalie, 

daughter Kristina and husband Bo along with daughters Isla and Maxine. Tony would often 

bounce ideas off of brother Corey. Corey’s wife Melody is serving on the board and you see 

both of their kids, Keny & Joe helping out at the events. His niece Cassie and cousin Nicole 

also volunteer, and you see many family and friends in attendance or volunteering.  

Tony has left a wonderful and lasting legacy that will live on in our hearts forever.  

OHA Tualatin Valley Chapter President, Tony Kind 

December 13, 1971 — January 7, 2025 







A Big Thank You to Brandon Harper for being this months guest speaker. 

Brandon is one of three training and development specialists with a focus on hunter/

angler recruitment and R3. Brandon is a U.S. Marine, did 8 1/2 years in and veteran 

who after getting out of the military worked as a private contractor for the DOD and 

taught counter IED for a few years and traveled a lot. He got on at ODFW teaching 

hunter education and the basics, then outdoor skills, added mentored hunts they have 

kept adding new skills. They have a five person team and he has worked with ODFW 

for eight years now. They rely heavily on volunteers. 

Brandon says that these classes are for anyone18 and older —they have hunting skills 

classes that include shotgun skills (1 day), bowhunters skills (2 day), glassing and ob-

serving and they are adding rifle skills in summer of 2025. They have learn to hunt 

workshops—how to hunt turkey, waterfowl, upland birds and an introduction to hunt-

ing. These are generally a mentored hunt, one on one opportunity with everything you 

need supplied and it goes over everything from how to setup, what to wear, when and 

where to shoot and how to process.  

The shotgun skills class is the one that the majority of people take and they provide 

everything that you need like guns, ammo and such. You can bring your own but it 

must pass the safety test and you must bring your own ammo with for it. 

Many classes are $20 and are held right before the season. 

To find the classes and workshops go to the MYODFW.COM site then click on the top 

right hand corner Workshops & Events tab. If the class shows up then there are seats 

available. 

If you are interested in becoming a volunteer, please 

contact Brandon. They have a train the trainer 

course or just come check it out. 

Through networking Brand found organizations like 

Project Healing Waters, Wounded Warrior Project, 

Warfighter Outfitters and The Fallen Outdoors –

which helps veterans connect with other veterans 

while picking up new skills related to hunting and 

fishing. 

Contact Information;  

Email Brandon.D.Harper@odfw.oregon.gov   

Phone 503-947-6079 



Congrats to our members successes. Top Left is 

Joyce, Lee and Allen Hays, Top right is Mel Kind and 

support crew of Corey Kind, Marty Lindstrand, Lamont 

Coleman and Mark Kind. Middle is Maddie Gale, Lee 

and Allen Hays. Below left is Sylvia Jeszenszky and her 

1st deer. Below right is Allen Hays and his buck.  
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The Chapter Dinner is February 18, 2025. The guest speaker is TBA 

Come at 6 for social hour and to eat, the guest speaker starts presenting at 7pm.  

ADVERTISING — We offer advertising for a flat rate of $100 per year. Our newsletter goes out to 700+ members This will be in 

the form of a business card, included somewhere in the newsletter.  If you are interested in advertising your business, please send 

an email to TVCOHA@outlook.com and we will get you the information. 
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